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Don’t Look Back 

The nice thing about Solo Autocross Racing is you don’t have to check your 

mirrors or give someone a point by like a track day event. At the end of the day 

you can reflect on how well you did from the timing sheet and PAX points but 

there is nothing gained by playing the “woulda, shoulda, coulda” game. 

Developing your driving skills involves lots of seat time so look forward to the 

next event instead of what happened behind you. 

May Meeting Minutes 
The Redwood Sports Car Club General Meeting was held at Babe’s Pizza in Cutten on Wednesday, 

May 10th. A total of 22 members and guests were in attendance including club officers and board 

members. Club President Ken Goldie called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm. Club Treasurer Mara 

Green gave a report on the club financials. New sponsors Ray’s Old Town Auto & Muffler, Frank 

Jorge Excavating, and Total Image Embroidery. Wells Fargo “misplaced” a recent deposit of Club 

funds. Club Secretary Ron Garton reported the minutes of the April meeting. In Old Business, Ken 

Goldie is working with the utility contractor to fix bad asphalt patches on Maple Creek Road for the 

Korbel Hill Climb. Jared DeLong reported that the Hoopa Tribe is interested in bringing back the 

annual Hoopa Hill Climb. Ken Goldie reported that the insurance quote from NHA for the Korbel Hill 

Climb is $1400. A discussion was also had with Loren Fisher on insurance for the Two Seat Car 

Show Event. Jared DeLong discussed using “Track Patch” to repair potholes at Samoa. In New 

Business, Ken Goldie announced Redwood Acres would like to host an Autocross demonstration at 

the Fair event June 21-25. Loren Fisher  acquired a new cable and print cartridges for the timing 

computer. Loren Fisher also needs volunteers for the Two Seat Car Show. Ken Goldie requested 

volunteers for setting up the May autocross event. Scott Lezchuk discussed the Maryhill Hill Climb. 

Marvin Goss won the raffle for a free autocross day. The meeting was adjourned at 7:12pm. 
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Myota at 24 Hours of Lemons 

 

“What’s behind you 

doesn’t matter.” 

-Enzo Ferrari 
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2023 RSCC Event Schedule 
RSCC Autocross & Events 
 
Date            Event     Location        Chair 
 
January 21/22 *      Autocross   Samoa Dragstrip   Nick LaPinta 

February 11/12*     Autocross   Samoa Dragstrip   Tim Burrus 
 
March 11/12 *       Autocross  Samoa Dragstrip   TBA 
 
April 15/16        Autocross  Samoa Dragstrip   Andrew Harden 
 
May 13/14        Autocross  Samoa Dragstrip   Ken Goldie 
 
June 10th  Two Seat Car Show  Woodley Island    Loren Fisher 
 
June 17/18        Autocross  Samoa Dragstrip   Joel Rosser 
 
July 22/23         Hill Climb   Korbel         Ken Goldie 
 
August  12/13      Autocross  Samoa Dragstrip   Andrew Harden 
 
September 16/17    Autocross  Samoa Dragstrip   Brett Gronemeyer 
 
October 14/15      Enduro    Samoa Dragstrip   Ron Garton 
 
November 18th     Banquet       TBA       RSCC Board of Directors 
 
All dates are subject to change! 
 
* non-points pre-season events are subject to cancellation due to weather. 
 
General meetings are the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 6:30pm. Meetings are currently being 
held at Babe’s Pizza in Cutten, 4015 Walnut Drive. Come early and enjoy their great pizza or pasta! 
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May Autocross Photos & Results 
The point season opener was held May 13th & 14th at the Samoa Dragstrip. Event Chairman Ken 
Goldie created a fast course that was fun for everyone.  
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May Autocross Photos & Results cont... 
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May Autocross Photos & Results cont... 
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Season Class and PAX Points 

      CLASS TOTALS              PAX TOTALS 
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 Autocross Basics 

The driver is the most important piece of the puzzle when it comes to 
autocrossing. A fast car helps, but without a competent driver, that fast 
car, will end up having slow times around the course. Here are a few 
tips. 

• Look ahead! Look at where you want to go, not what you want to 
miss (i.e. the cones) 

 
• Be smooth on the gas, on the brakes, and with the steering wheel 
 
• Go slow to go fast. Don’t take the tight sections too fast. 
 
• Brake hard! Use your brakes HARD to slow the car, that’s what 

they’re for. 
 
• Launch at higher RPM’s than you’re used to, but try to limit wheel 

spin. 
 
• Limit gear changes. On most courses, get it into 2nd gear and leave 

it there. Some courses, and some cars, will require downshifting, but 
if you’re new to the sport, get it into 2nd and leave it there so you 
can concentrate on other things – you’re gonna be busy in the car! 
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EMPIRE INVASION! 

The Jawas were breaking into vehicles in Eureka so they called in the Stormtroopers 
and some Mandalorian Mercs to bring order to Old Towne, which allowed the 
Supreme Leader to safely tour the area in his prized Lambo. Looks like he had a little 
help from our favorite Sith, Darth Hoonigan. 
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2023 RSCC Officers and Board of Directors 

Officers: 

 

President    Ken Goldie         Vice President   Jesse Linder 

 

Treasurer   Mara Green        Secretary          Ron Garton 

 

Board Members: 

 

      Andrew Harden     Nick LaPinta    Rebekah Horvath         

               Marvin Goss    Jared DeLong 

 

Alternate: 

 

    Gerhy Foster 

2023 Sponsors 

Jay’s Mobile Diesel Repair  Quality Body Works 
 

The Paint Store  Babe’s Pizza  
 

Conti’s Automotive  Tetrault Tire 
 

Ray’s Old Town Auto & Muffler 
 

Total Image Embroidery  Elke’s Total Image 
 

Frank George Excavating 
 

For more information on sponsorship opportunities, please email contact any 
club officer or board member.  


